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      Team 2014-15 

 
          President  

        Mike Nella 
         Secretary 

   Brian McCallum 
        Treasurer         

      Bob Cooper 

 
    Attendance this week 

Total Members            26 

Exempt                       

Apologies            2    

Make-up                        1          

Attended             21 

Honorary Member                                

Guests                            1                            

Visitors                                                                      

Partners                                                             

              85 %          

 

     Facts & Figures 

Raffle   
   Lee D & Stephen C    

  

 

     Heads & Tails   

           Bob T        

 

         Birthdays:   

      

 

       Anniversary:  

     

 

   Club Anniversary:  
    

 
If you had any we hope            

you had a good day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          
Meets Monday 

 6 for 6.30pm 

        At  Rotary Hall 

Brownell Crescent, Medina  

 

Visitors always welcome 

      President Mike 

            The Rotary Club of Kwinana     
                               District 9465      Western Australia        
                                       Chartered: 22 April 1971                     

 

                   Coming Events    March 2015                  

                                      Literacy    Month  

 

  
  

Mon 16
th

      Club Meeting      Suzanna Cuplovic 

 

Friday  20
th

 – Sun 22
nd

    District Conference   Albany  

 

Mon 23
rd

      BBQ meeting at Rotary Hall,   partners invited 

 

Mon 30
th

      Club Meeting  Gordon Benz    Chiropractic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Officer:   Greg Williams      9419 5834 

Apologies by Saturday pm please 

 

Back in the hall for tonight’s meeting after a BBQ meeting and a Public Holiday. 

 

19 club members and partners are off to Albany during next week to attend Rotary 

District 9465 Annual Conference, most of us staying at the Happy Days Caravan 

Park on the banks of the King River. About 5 caravans and the rest of us staying in 

on-site Chalets, many of us staying for the full week, should be fun.  

     

Congratulations to President Michael and the members and partners of Palm 

Beach Rotary Club, it’s their 33
rd

  birthday this week, fitting that they have 

recently held an interest meeting at Baldivis with the  view of chartering a new 

Rotary Club in the area.   

  

Still a bit of work to do around the yard, PP Ed is organising repainting the blue 

area on our food van this week as it’s looking a bit shabby.                                     

It is a great advantage having our own premises but we also realise that it doesn’t 

come without a cost both financially and the work needed to maintain our assets 

up to a required standard, fortunately we have a dedicated group of members 

who always rally to the cause and make these things just happen.      

 

    

 
 
   
 

        

 

 

      

  

    

      

      

 

  
                        

No 31     9th   Mar.  2015 

Bulletin  

Rotary International President                        

Gary C.K. Huang 

  

Rotary Club of Taipei             

 Taiwan 



 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

    

            President   Mike Nella    
                                                            

                                                  President’s Pen   

  
                                                  Club Meeting 23

rd
  February 2015    

 

President Mike welcomes everyone to our meeting with a special welcome to guest speaker 

Mike Davies speaking to us on ‘Insurance’   

 

  

 

                       Mike Davies from Westside Insurance with President Mike Nella 

  

 
 

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

    

  

 

 

                     

   

 
 
  

  
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

                                  
                                          

  
    

                      
 

                                           

  

 

             You will do foolish things, but do them with enthusiasm.  
 

 
 

  

               No one can make you feel inferior without your consent.  

 

 

I'm not young enough to know everything. 
 

   

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

      

             Secretary:   PP Brian McCallum   

 

  
                                             

                            Inward Correspondence. 

 
 Macular Degeneration Awareness Week 2015. Fund Information. 

 Bendigo Bank. 3 Account Summary’s. 

 Wellard & District Probus Club Inc. Invitation to Annual General 

Meeting.   

 Probus Association of Western Australia Inc. News & Notes 2015. 

 Larissa May Whittingham-Smith. Receipt. Andy & Rita Valk 

Sponsorship. 

 June Bush. (Handmade Goods). Stallholder Application Form. 

 

 

Outward Correspondence. 

 

 Nil. 
 
 

Would members please note that any correspondence received or posted by yourself,           
please ensure a copy is forwarded to your Secretary. 

 
 

     Treasurer:   PDG Bob Cooper                     

                 Bills paid, money in the bank   

Bob has requested that when the Air-Con is on please keep the                                         

doors closed,  it’s the only sensible thing to do! 

                                                                                   

                             

 

 

 

                 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

           

09
th

 March 2015 

 

Re Club service  

 

9
th

 March Club Meeting (Mike Davis) 

16
th

 March club Meeting (Suzanna Cuplovic) 

18
th

 March Board Meeting 

20
th

/22
nd

 Albany District Conference 

 

 

1. New Markets is still looking good and John Iriks will keep you updated with the progress and I 

will continue to work on them thru John  

2. District Conference 21 people have already booked their accommodation. Accommodation has 

confirmed and locked in  The Gala dinner is sold out and the (Conference Sessions only section) is 

also fast selling out (Maybe 19 now as someone got into his Bowls Championships well done Greg 

we will miss you 

3. Busy bees there are a number of items still outstanding on our wish list, it has been sent to all 

members, a copy placed on the wall, and a big thank you to the members that have taken on some of 

the tasks 

 

 

Re: International  

 

The international Committee has carried out the following  

 

 The Rotary Clubs of Doncaster & Lilydale (Vic) have asked our project team to take over their 

RAWCS program, and as such will transfer all their assets and cash to us, total value including cash 

is about USD$95,000.00. However does still require their relevant Board approval 

 Surplus school computer program for Timor-Leste, we are working with the 9465 District 

Governor on this project, there are currently requests for over two thousand computers 

 Held a meeting 5/3/15 with Kandaswamy RAJAGOPALAN (Ramesh) who has the ability 

and expertise to carry out the modifications to the computers, and has done similar in the past 

 The international committee is  waiting on final approval from Foundation for the Global Grant 

(Still) 

 I will be Guest Speaker At Mandurah Districts on April 14th 

 Rotary Clubs of Mill Point, Rockingham and Kwinana have given verbal advice they will join 

shortly, and we are waiting on their funds to be deposited 

 Still waiting on Southern Districts and Byford to Confirm they are joining the project 

 Early in the new year I will also be Guest Speaker at Palm Beach  

 I will also be guest Speaker Mill Point on the 8
th

 May 2015 

 
 

       Max Bird 

       PE 2014/15 

        

  
 

 

  

 

 

       President Elect 2014/15                   Max Bird   

  

Rotary Club of Kwinana; Club Service Director   

Kwinana Rotary Club International Manager 

Project Manager for RAWCS 21-2011-12 project 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Projects Director 

      PP Ian Critchley 

   PP Bob Thompson 

     Foundation Dir. 

PP Genevieve Carr 

     Vocational    
  

   PDG John Iriks 

     Community   

   

 

         

 

    

  

 

  

  

Project Director’s Report.   
 

The next Wellard Village Markets will be held on Sunday 12
th

 

April 2015.  

The WVM will be moving to the town centre, all arrangements are 

now in place. WVM committee meeting to be held on Friday 13
th

 

to confirm direction and commitment.    
 

City Square Markets to be held on Saturday 21
st
  March 2015  

Members involved know who they are and the jobs they have.  

Update on the new proposed market progressing well more info 

soon. 

  
Plans to have at least 5 restaurant meetings during 2014/15      

Next one scheduled for April 13
th

  2015                                              

$30 per head.         Mike Nella officiating.  

 

Bendigo Bank, John is delighted to announce that only $60k is 

needed to reach the $980k target, all systems are ‘go’    

 

PP James is organising club shirts, support is needed to ensure we 

have sufficient numbers. 

 

Andy and Rita Valk Foundation has paid 3 of 4 students their 

scholarship funds. 

  

Neighbourhood Event on 29
th

 March 11am till 2.30 pm, will be at 

Calista Oval, Mike Metcalf is organising, will need members to 

help out on the day. 

 

Fridge Medical Information magnets, many hundreds distributed 

around town, members they are available to you for a $2 donation. 

 

 

Visit your club webpage.  
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106    

or type Kwinana Rotary Club into ‘Google’   
Our ClubRunner club website is now successfully changed over to 

version 3, it looks different and has had many enhancements along 

the way.  

Members please log-in and utilise this 21
st
 century too.                  

  

  
 

 

  

 

  

    PE  Max Bird 

     International    

   Lorraine Lucas 

         Youth      

  

      PP John Brennan  

           Membership 

PP Chris Oughton 

Public Relations Dir.  

  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106


   

             Guest Speaker:     Michael Davies   Insurance Specialist.  

     

          Westside Insurance Specialists. 

 

 Mike is a ‘local’ lives in Casuarina with his family, has extensive                                                       

experience in the insurance industry, has worked in the UK, Australia,                                                   

Canada, Cambodia, East Timor, also in the Australian mining industry.                                                   

 

Mike told us a bit about the background of insurance and how it came                                              

about, to the formation of Lloyds in 1774. 

 

Mike went on to explain the different types of risk and how they are handled by the industry.  

 

Mike Davies left ‘Marsh’ where he was managing consultant to join Avisernet AR network and 

run Westside in WA.  

  

Mike is a founding director of Westside Insurance, based in Kwinana. Westside has grown from 

to now have 5 people on staff. Westside was formed by two  founding shareholders,             

Michael Davies and Gail Findlay. 

Michael and Gail have a robust background in both the suburban and international market. They 

have dealt in numerous industry sectors and with a wide range of insurance products and insurance 

requirements. They have cultivated excellent relationships with the insurer market and are well 

respected at a senior level in the local insurance market. 

Gail has been in the insurance industry for over 20 years, having extensive experience in 

International Broking Houses, Suburban Brokerages and Insurance Companies. 

Qualifications: 
Qualified Practicing Insurance Broker 

Diploma of Financial Services (Broking) 

Senior Associate of the Australian and New Zealand Institute of Insurance and Finance 

Certified Insurance Professional 

Fellow of the Institute of Sales & Marketing Management 

 

Westside is a Corporate Authorised Representative of Insurance Advisernet Australia… 

…who is a principal member of the National Insurance Brokers Association (NIBA) and a 

member of the publicly listed Austbrokers Group, who have $1.6 billion of gross written premium 

under management and access to a wide range of products and services. IAA has $380m in GWP 

under management in its own right. IAA is the #1 preferred AR network in Australia. 

 

Westside are part of IAA  (Insurance Advisernet Australia) was formed in 1996 to allow insurance 

advisers the benefits of maintaining their local presence whilst being able to tap into a national 

buying group for products and services. 

Our knowledge and experience of the insurance industry enables us to provide advice on selecting 

the right insurance program to adequately cover the risks that affect you. 

PP Stephen Castelli thanked Mike for his interesting presentation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

       
             

 

 

 

In 1981, at the request of the then District Governor, Ron Sloan, The Rotary Club of Rockingham was 

approached to survey the Rockingham area to ascertain whether another Rotary club was needed in the area. 

A Past President of The Rockingham Rotary club, Ron Newbey was appointed, ably assisted by Past Presidents 

Les Godley and Murray Forbes to conduct the survey. The committee began their task by identifying potential 

members. Former members of the Rockingham club, John Greenway and Charles Griffiths, who lost their 

classification due to employment changes were now considered eligible for any new Rotary club as they now 

had suitable classifications. Others approached included former Moora-Geraldton club member Fawcett Bestall, 

Peter Dickman a former Bridgetown member, Basil Manessis from Merridin and Stephen Yeo formerly of the 

Cunderdin club. 

After weeks of approaching other business people in the area an interest meeting was called. After several 

meetings of information on Rotary and its objectives, principles and its place in the community as a service 

organization a provisional club was formed. A president and a board of directors was elected. 

The first official meeting of the Provisional Rotary Club of Rockingham Districts was on the 10th March 1982 at 

the Ocean Clipper Inn, the first official function at the new centre, with 22 of 24 members present. The club 

received its charter from Rotary International on the 12th April 1982 with a membership of 23.                             

An induction meeting was held on 5th May and the charter meeting on the 9th June 1982 attended by 140 

people. On the 2nd January 2002 the club was renamed The Rotary Club of Palm Beach WA Inc. 

 

  

  

          The Inner Wheel Club of Rockingham Kwinana  Districts. 
 
                              Celebrate St Patrick’s Day with us   
 
 

We invite Kwinana Rotary Club members/partners to join us and celebrate          
St Patrick’s day with a friendship BBQ lunch to be held at the home of   

 
                       Pam and John Simmonds 

 
                       Time:  11.30 am 

 
                        BYO meat and drinks. 

 
 

                        Wear something ‘green’ 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Where? 

12 Summerhill Place 

Warnbro  WA  6169 

 
RSVP  15/03/205 

 

9 593 5523   or 

Darine4@bigpond.com 

Congratulations from:  

Rotary Club of Kwinana.      

                                                                        

To President Michael, members and partners. 

 

Palm Beach Rotary Club is 33 years old. 

Chartered 10
th

 March 1982 



                              

     

                 Fine Session              Sergeant  PP John Wallhead  

 

    

     

  

Bob C:   Apparently had huge truckload of mulch delivered to home a couple of 

weeks ago, Bob said to Wendy “you make a start on barrowing the mulch and I’ll be 

back soon to help you”  

Bob disappeared, returned with loads of excuses on why he was away most of the 

day. In the meantime Wendy had finished moving the said mulch to where it was 

required. Got out of that one Bob!! 

 

Mike N:   Sergeant fined for starting the meeting late, but then passed the buck to 

President Mike by telling the meeting that Mike instructed him to hold back the start. 

Who do we believe??? 

 

Edd S:  Went visit Ann at Fiona Stanley Hospital the other day, came out and couldn’t 

find his car. Senior moment I suppose Ed. 

 

Lee D:   Phone call.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Polio this week 4
th
 March 2015 

 

  On the 27 February the Director General accepted the 

recommendations made by the Emergency Committee of the 

International Health Regulations concerning the international 

spread of wild poliovirus.   

 

  The polio legacy is being demonstrated in action through 

the work of 26 surveillance experts from the National Polio 

Surveillance Programme in India who have been deployed to 

Sierra Leone to support the Ebola outbreak response  

  

This February, we continued to see the importance of 

international commitment and cooperation in progress toward a 

polio-free world and improving health everywhere.   

                                                                                                       

The International Health Regulations’ Emergency Committee met 

to review the Temporary Recommendations made last year, 

concluding that polio continues to be a Public Health Emergency 

of International Concern.    

                                                                                                           

A group of Indian surveillance experts from the National Polio 

Surveillance Programme demonstrated the polio legacy in action, 

travelling to Sierra Leone to strengthen surveillance for the Ebola 

outbreak response.       

                                                                                                           

The largest coordinated vaccine roll-out in history continues on 

schedule with 120 countries due to introduce the inactivated polio 

vaccine by the end of 2015 

 
  

 



  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                  Invitation to a social night  
                                            Wednesday  15TH April 2015  

                          @ 
                            Riverton Rossmoyne Bowling Club 

                          Tuscan Street, Rossmoyne 
                              6 pm for 6.30 pm 

                                  $28 pp  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Centenary of ANZAC Conference 
20-22 March 2015 
Albany 
 
 

Venues 
 
Albany Entertainment Centre 2 Toll Place Albany 

Saturday morning and afternoon. Sunday Morning  
 
Police and Community Youth Centre (PCYC) 77 Sanford Rd Centennial Park Albany 
Saturday Night 

 
 

Conference Attire 
 
Several delegates have sought guidance on what is the appropriate dress standard for the 
Conference. 
Smart casual (no t-shirts or thongs) is recommended for the Conference sessions.    
 
Friday night is a Sundowner and a get together in a convivial atmosphere, so we suggest 
similar dress as the Conference sessions.  
 
The Saturday Night Gala theme is “Paint the Town Red”.                                                             
We encourage you to wear something red, even just an accessory.                                              
For the ladies “after 5” and for the men we suggest a jacket, with a tie being optional.       
 
Be prepared for cooler evenings in Albany at the end of March. 

 
Please Note : 
No stilettos at the Saturday Gala at the Police and Community Youth Centre (PCYC) 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Makeup opportunities  

 

                Rockingham:   Monday         6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Palm beach:    Wednesday    6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Cockburn    Thursday   7.15am for 7.30         Cockburn Seniors Centre 

                Fremantle         Wednesday       6pm for 6.30               Villa Roma 12 High Street Fremantle 

                Byford & Districts     Monday             6.15pm for 6.45          Byford Tavern, South W Hwy 

                   Rotary Club of Kwinana Inc            
Contributions welcome:   eblogg@bigpond.com 

 

 A young boy enters a barber shop and the barber whispers to his customer, “This is the dumbest kid 

in the world. Watch while I prove it to you.” 

The barber puts a dollar bill in one hand and two quarters in the other, then calls the boy over and asks, 

“Which do you want, son?” The boy takes the quarters and leaves. 

“What did I tell you?” said the barber. “That kid never learns!” 

Later, when the customer leaves, he sees the same young boy coming out of the ice cream store. 

“Hey, son! May I ask you a question? Why did you take the quarters instead of the dollar bill?” 

The boy licked his cone and replied: 

“Because the day I take the dollar the game is over!”  

 

A man is flying in a hot air balloon and realises he is lost. He reduces height and spots a man down 

below. He lowers the balloon further and shouts: “Excuse me, can you tell me where I am?” 

The man below says: “Yes, you’re in a hot air balloon, hovering 30 feet above this field.” 

“You must be an engineer” says the balloonist. 

“I am” replies the man. “How did you know.” 

“Well,” says the balloonist, “everything you have told me is technically correct, but it’s no use to 

anyone.” 

The man below says “you must be in management.” 

“I am” replies the balloonist, “but how did you know?” 

“Well,” says the man, “you don’t know where you are, or where you’re going, but you expect me to be 

able to help. You’re in the same position you were before we met, but now it’s my fault.” – 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I decided to make my password "incorrect" because if I type it in wrong, my computer will 
remind me, "Your password is incorrect." 

If I wanted to kill myself, I would climb up to your ego and jump down to your IQ level. 
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